
A note from Pastor Greg on Generosity and Gratitude 
 
Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
 
As we begin the Season of Advent, a time of preparation to celebrate the birth of Jesus and 
anticipation to await his return, my heart is full of gratitude for our beloved congregation. 
 
Last week we mailed out the Advent Devotional Guide written by your fellow church 
members and staff. It invites us to reflect on different names for Jesus as we prepare to 
celebrate his birth. It also presents the “Reverse Advent Calendar” for the fourth year, where 
our members are invited to collect items each day during Advent that we will donate to our 
local ministry partners. I am grateful that many church members asked for us to continue 
this tradition, and give so generously to it. Thank you! Here is a link and a QR code for the 
electronic version of the Advent Devotional Guide: https://bit.ly/FPCHAdvent2023  
 
Our stewardship campaign ended two weeks ago, with a few pledge cards still coming in (we will still 
take those, you can bring them to the church office or submit your pledge securely on-line at this 
link: https://bit.ly/2023PledgeForm) 
 
I am incredibly grateful to report that the pledges for 2023 are up, and will allow us to build a 
faithful budget that looks towards future growth for the coming year. Thank you so much for 
your generous support of First Presbyterian Church through your gifts this year and your 
pledges for next year. 
 
Despite a mixed economic outlook, you have decided to invest in the work of hope, peace, joy, and 
love that embodies the good news of the gospel as an expression of your faith. Because of your 
commitment to our church, we will continue to grow, reach out into our community, and be the 
hands and feet of Christ so that all may come to know the saving love and grace of Jesus through 
our words and our deeds. Thank you! 
 
As 2022 comes to a close, I would ask that you help us end the year well. If you are able, please 
fulfill your pledge for this year. And if you can, please consider making a year-end gift to First 
Presbyterian Church of Hastings. I know that you are probably being inundated with requests for 
gifts from all the amazing non-profits that you support. I humbly ask that if you are in a position to 
give a year-end gift, please consider prioritizing your church so that we can continue to proclaim 
God’s love through our ministries to our members, our community, and the world.  
 
Thank you for all that you do to support our beloved church through the investment of your time, 
talent, and treasure.  
 
Your Servant in Christ, 
 
Pastor Greg 
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Preparations for this year’s Christmas program are underway! Here is the rehearsal schedule: 

Dec 4 9:15-10:15 am 

 

3-5 pm 

All students 

 

All students EXCEPT 

preK/K 

Dec 10 9am-12pm All students 

Dec 11 9:15 am All students 

The program is during the 10:30 worship service on Sunday December 11th. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
Buenas dias compadres, 
 
Denny here with your end of November Frontera de Cristo newsletter. As I mentioned 
last month November is the 20th anniversary of the founding of Cafe Justo, which 
created an amazing coffee coop, which over time was able to raise prices to the coop's 
coffee growers from 30 cents a pound to over $8 a pound. This provided incomes that 
enabled countless families to stay in Mexico and continue growing coffee rather than 
feel the pressure to immigrate to the United States…below is a good video dialogue 
between Jaime Escobar and Mark Adams in Salvador Urbina. Jaime was my host in 
Salvador Urbina when Jan Ham, Jeni Howard, Pam Lay, and I were visiting the Coop 
six years ago this month. Do take the time to open the links below. 
 
https://myemail.constantcontact.com/Good-News-From-the-Border--In-All-Things--Give-
Thanks.html?soid=1103337725578&aid=oX7Kxcl1wNM 
 
Paz y esperanza, 
Denny Storer 

https://myemail.constantcontact.com/Good-News-From-the-Border--In-All-Things--Give-Thanks.html?soid=1103337725578&aid=oX7Kxcl1wNM
https://myemail.constantcontact.com/Good-News-From-the-Border--In-All-Things--Give-Thanks.html?soid=1103337725578&aid=oX7Kxcl1wNM


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 11/27 8:30a-9:15am Taizé Service Chapel 
 9:15-10:15am Children’s Christmas program 

practice 
 

 10am-10:30am HAW store open Narthex 
 10:30-11:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary/Facebook/Radio 
 11:30am-12pm HAW store open Narthex 
 3pm Cathedral Brass Quintet Concert Sanctuary 
 3pm-5pm Children’s Christmas program 

practice 
 

Monday 11/ 28 1-3pm 1st Presbyterian Pickleball PEACE gym 
 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Rehearsal Choir Room 
Tuesday 11/29 10-11am Staff Meeting In-Person 
 12-1pm Bible Study Anderson/Zoom 
Wednesday 
11/30 

11:55am Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com 

 5-6:45pm Prek-5th grade WNL Various 
 6:45-7:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 
 6:30-9pm Woodcarvers basement 
 7:30-8:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 
Thursday 12/1 12:30-1:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 
 5:30pm-6:30pm Christian Ed.  Committee (youth) Fellowship Hall 
 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 
Friday 12/2 10am-12pm Mahjong Ladies Room 111 
 5-8:30pm Food4Thought Fundraiser Fellowship Hall 
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Sunday 12/4 8:30-9:15am Taizé Service Chapel 
 9:15-10:15am Confirmation/Sunday School  Various 
 10-10:30am HAW Store Open Narthex 
 10:30-11:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary/Facebook/Radio 
 11:30am-12pm HAW Store Open Narthex 
 3pm-5pm Children’s Christmas Pageant 

Practice 
Sanctuary 

 5-7pm Jr. High/Sr. High Youth Group Varies  
Monday 12/5 1-3pm 1st Presbyterian Pickleball PEACE gym 
 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Rehearsal Choir Room 
Tuesday 12/6 10-11am  Staff Meeting In-person 
 12pm-1pm Bible Study Anderson/Zoom 
 5:30pm-7pm WAM Meeting Anderson/Zoom 
Wednesday 12/7 11am-11:45am PW Coord Team  Library 
 11:45am-1:30pm PW Luncheon/Program Fellowship Hall 
 11:55am Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com 
 5-6:45pm PreK-5th grade WNL Various 
 5:30pm Sesquicentennial group meeting  
 6:45pm-7:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 
 7:30pm-8:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 
 6:30-9pm Woodcarvers Basement 
Thursday 12/8 5pm Personnel Meeting (as needed)  
 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout room 
Friday 12/9 10am-12pm Mahjong Ladies Room 111 
Saturday 12/10 9am-12pm Children’s Christmas Pageant 

Practice 
Sanctuary 

Sunday 12/11 9:15am-10:15am Confirmation/Sunday School  Various 
 10am-10:30am HAW Store open Narthex 
 10:30am Children’s Christmas Pageant Sanctuary/Radio/Facebook 
 11:30am-12pm HAW Store open Narthex 
 5-7pm Jr. High/Sr. High Youth Group various 
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POINSETTIAS 

Poinsettias may be purchased in honor of or in memory of a loved one. The cost 

is $15 each. Money raised over the cost will be donated to Foster Grandparents. 

Your donation makes a difference. Please return your order form to the church 

office as soon as possible. 

Poinsettia in memory of: 

____________________________________________________________ 

Poinsettia in honor of: 

____________________________________________________________ 

Given by: 

____________________________________________________________ 

How many total poinsettias are you ordering?    ___________________________ 

I will leave my poinsettia(s) at the church:                                               ☐ Yes         ☐ No 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mail To: 


